                  The Berrypatch Nursery and Out of School club 

Safety on outings Policy/Procedure
Occasionally outings will be offered to the children and we aim to keep them safe at all times whilst on outings.

We will obtain parental permission to include children in outings. Local outings - areas such as walks around Finedon, visiting the shops. Occasionally we may plan a trip that requires using transport such as a coach. In the event of this a separate permission form will be sought.

We aim to keep all children within sight or hearing at all times to prevent them becoming lost/become missing.  In the unlikely event of a child becoming lost we will follow our lost/missing child policy.
We will always carry a mobile phone which is charged and we will also have names and numbers of children’s parents in case of emergency.  
All children and staff will wear a hi visibility waistcoat on all outings.
Essential equipment is taken on outings including first aid kit, sun cream, spare clothing, nappies etc.
Visual risk assessments are carried out for and during each outing.  Children are encouraged to walk close to us to avoid danger from moving traffic. An adult will lead the group and the other adults will follow with the rest of the children so that there is always an adult in front and behind the group .

Ratios of children to adults will be maintained – for 2-3 year olds 1 adult to 5 children and over 3 year olds – 1 adult for 8 children . On outings that are not local eg transport required we will have more adults to supervise. This also applies if we assess the risk and decide that more supervision is needed depending on the individual needs of the children .

